Graduate Programs Council (GPC)

Minutes

February 6, 2008

Attendance: DaCosta, Lindberg, Rao, Ball, Hydro, Seto, Graham

Minutes Duty: Shri Rao 

Approval of minutes from December 5th: Minutes were approved pending modifications. Jean Graham recommended accepting the minutes with corrections.
Report from Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies (Asst. Dean Hydro): 

Susan Hydro reported that the turnout for the Open House on January 26th was quite good. 80 people attended the Open House.  The new application process based on the People Soft software has been introduced. Students currently apply into the People Soft system. While the Office of Graduate Studies is transitioning into the new system, the old system is still in use. Susan reminded the members that a translation table with new codes for programs had been sent out. The new codes will replace the old codes eventually. The applicants will view the new codes when they use the electronic application system.
Announcements:
· Seto announced that the GPC minutes are now being forwarded to CAP as requested by Dean Albertine. 
Old Business

GPC discussed the final exam policy. Lindberg provided a brief description of the context for the current final exam policy and why it was introduced. GPC discussion focused on whether there should be a separate policy for graduate students or whether the current policy should be revised. Some committee members were of the opinions that since graduate students don’t have assigned reading days, it would be appropriate for them to hand in their final project during the final week of class. It was also suggested that if instructors needed more time to read the projects, the projects could be handed in earlier, however the last class during the final week of the semester could be used for student presentations or discussions of their project. The consensus seemed to be that instead of changing the policy, it would be appropriate to attach an addendum or a foot note to the current policy. Lindberg suggested that a clarification was needed to see if the provost wanted a separate policy or revise the existing one. Seto said that she would email the provost to let her know that we would like to edit the current policy. Seto asked the members to bring ideas for a revised document at the next meeting and that GPC might decide to go for an addendum.

New Business
Drs. Farrell, Chilakos and Hoffman from the Health and Physical education Specialization 
(School of Nursing, Health and Exercise Science) presented their program proposal for a new MAT program.  The program was presented as an offshoot of the existing MAT programs. The program is similar to the MAT programs in the school of Education and contains some of the core classes. GPC members asked if the program was approved by the provost. Dr, Farrell said that it was approved by Dr. Behre and it would have received approval from the provost since it was already approved by the state. Committee members had some questions with respect to the prerequisite requirements for the program. Dr. Farrell clarified that the prerequisites are determined by the state requirements and the prerequisite for students in this program are different from other programs such as elementary education.  GPC members expressed that they needed some time to review the program and the syllabi before getting back to the department. Discussion on course syllabi for this program was deferred to the next meeting.
Respectfully submitted by,

Shri Rao

